
M O N A R C H

A Preliminary Change of Ownership Report (PCOR) 
is a legal document required in California whenever 
real property changes ownership. This form, which 
must be submitted to the county assessor’s office 
at the time of recording a deed, provides essential 
details about the transfer, such as the nature of the 
transaction, the parties involved, and the purchase 
price or consideration exchanged. The PCOR helps 
county assessors determine whether the property 
transfer triggers a reassessment under Proposition 13, 
which generally limits property tax increases unless a 
change in ownership occurs. You will receive a blank 
PCOR to fill out along with your escrow paperwork. 
 
One of the primary reasons for requiring a PCOR 
when recording a real estate sale is to ensure accurate 
property tax assessments. When a property is sold, the 
county assessor reviews the form to determine if the 
taxable value should be adjusted to reflect the new 
market value. Without the PCOR, assessors lack crucial 
information about the transfer, potentially leading to 
delays or incorrect tax assessments. The form also helps 
identify exemptions, such as transfers between parents 
and children, that might prevent a reassessment. 

Failure to submit a PCOR at the time of recording 
can result in a penalty fee, and the assessor may 
require the property owner to complete a Change of 
Ownership Statement (COS), which is a longer, more 
detailed form. Failure to fill out the COS within 45 
days can range from $100 to $20,000. By ensuring the 
PCOR is correctly completed and submitted, buyers 
and sellers can help streamline the recording process 
and avoid unnecessary fines or reassessment issues. 
Escrow officers typically guide buyers and sellers 
through this requirement to ensure compliance. 
 
Ultimately, the PCOR serves as an essential tool for 
property tax administration in California. It ensures that 

real estate transactions are properly documented, helps 
counties maintain fair and accurate property tax rolls, 
and prevents unnecessary tax increases or disputes. 
Whether you are buying, selling, or transferring property, 
understanding the role of a PCOR is crucial for a smooth 
and legally compliant transaction.
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